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CHAIR CRIVELLO: . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee will now come to order. It is just about 9:05 a.m. on Tuesday, August 13, 2013.
Before we begin, may I please request that we all turn off or silence our cell phones or other
noise-making devices. At this time, I'd like to introduce our Committee voting Members,
excused is Elle Cochran, Committee Vice-Chair. Gladys Baisa, Council Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Present.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning. Member Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. Member Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning. And Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And thank you for attending, Member, non-voting Member, Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Also at this time, I'd like to introduce from our Administration. We have OUT
Director of Housing and Human Concerns, Jo-Ann Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Good morning.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: From Deputy Corporation Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And our Budget Director, Sandy Baz.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Morning. Our hardworking Committee Staff, Clarita Balala, Committee
Secretary and our Legislative Analyst, Michele Yoshirnura. Members, as you will note, we have
only one item on the agenda today, HHT-11, Residential Workforce Housing Policy. We'll start
with our testimony, public testimony this morning and I would like to first of all check in with
our District Offices. Assisting us this morning from the Hana District Office is Dawn Lono.
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair, this is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and I have no one waiting to
testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Good morning. From the Lanai District Office, Denise Fernandez.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez at the Lanai Office and we have
no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Denise. And from our Molokai District Office, Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair, this is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here waiting to
testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ella. For individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please
sign up at the desk located in the eighth floor lobby just outside the Chamber door. If you will
be testifying from the remote testimony locations specified on the meeting agenda, please sign
up with the Council Staff at the location. Testimony will be limited to the item listed on the
agenda today and pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify for
up to three minutes per item with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying, please
state your name and the name of any organization you are representing. So at this time, I'd like
to call on our first testifier, Elaine Waldow.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
MS. WALDOW: Good morning, everyone. I'm Elaine Waldow and I'm Chair of the Realtors
Association of Maui, Government Affairs Committee, and I was the former Chair of the Maui
Nui Affordable Housing Task Force, and I'm speaking today on behalf of the professional
realtors on Maui. This discussion on the status of workforce housing in Maui County is well
timed. Our housing market is heating up again, driving up both the demand and prices for
homes. The difference between this situation and the one we experienced in the early 2000 is
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that there are now very few housing projects in the works to address the demand ...(clears
throat)... excuse me, for working class homes on Maui. This will likely result in an even
sharper price acceleration than the one we experienced a decade ago. That means it will be even
harder to recruit and keep police officers, fire fighters, teachers and nurses in the years to come.
The lack of new homes being built despite the pent-up demand is a national phenomenon, one
that is compounded on Maui by our existing County Workforce Housing Ordinance. As the
Water Director recently pointed out, ordinances do not affect physics, an ordinance will not
make water go uphill. Likewise, ordinances won't overcome economics. If it makes no
economic sense to invest here, homebuilders aren't going to do so and they haven't been since
the passage of the standing ordinance. And that's a shame, because the Maui Nui Ordinance was
based on a lot of hard work and good intentions. It was the work of an amazingly strong
cross-section of our community. The Maui Nui Affordable Housing Task Force included union
members, contractors, environmentalists, developers, nonprofits, bankers, major corporations,
small business people and residents who'd been priced out of the market. And they collectively
came up with a strong proposal to make the development of our homes our residents can afford,
a central responsibility of our County government. The Maui Nui effort was part of a
community-wide realization that home ownership was slipping out of reach of our working
families and that's the core community's built on. Some good stuff resulted from these efforts.
The County Affordable Housing Fund was approved by the voters, and then the Hale 0 Maui
Community Land Trust came into existence during that period, both have proved to be important
community assets. Now is the time to correct our Workforce Housing Policy by returning to the
core concepts proposed in the original Maui Nui proposal. The proposal treated developers like
partners instead of opponents. It focused. . .
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. WALDOW: Oh, I'm sorry. What?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. WALDOW: Okay. I've just one paragraph. Okay. It focused on making sure our local residents
were included in the equation. It demanded that the homes built under this policy would remain
affordable even after the first owner sold them. It was a balanced proposal that spoke of both
requirements and benefits to builders, benefits like expedited permitting, density bonuses and
advanced housing credits. ...(clears throat)... Excuse me. It saw achievable results using
plausible expectations. And it addressed market conditions so that the policy will remain
relevant despite market swings. And we urge you to reconsider the existing ordinance and to
please look at the Maui Nui proposal again. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, and thank you, Ms. Waldow, for being here.
Just one quick question, I'm trying to remember, what year was that report issued?
-4-
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MS. WALDOW: We finished final draft in 2006.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I knew it was a long time ago, but, you know, the years kind of slipped
by. And after that, when was the ordinance enacted? Was it the next year?
MS. WALDOW: I think it was the next year.. .2006, the same year.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Two-thousand and six, so, you know, we did. . .a task force worked very
hard at coming up with a report. Let me ask you this, just a general question, you didn't address
it, but I think you alluded to it in your testimony, you felt that the changes that were made from
what the proposal from the Maui Nui Housing Task Force was and what was enacted, something
didn't mesh and we didn't get. . . the Task Force didn't get the results they wanted. What do you
think that is?
MS. WALDOW: Well, I think some of the major differences were that the Task Force had asked for
only 20 percent of the homes be affordable and that a project would be for any development that
was ten or more lots, not five. So in that case we were trying to take into consideration the
families and families subdivisions so that they weren't hit with this. And also density
requirements, home size requirements, and off site was 25 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So those were some of the things that you felt.. .feel we might need to
look at?
MS. WALDOW: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MS. WALDOW: And one. . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, sure.
MS. WALDOW: And there were incentives for developers, not just rules that kept them from
developing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Thank you, Ms. Waldow. Our next testifier is
Jacqueline Haraguchi.
MS. HARAGUCHI: Hello, good morning, my name is Jackie Haraguchi and I represent the Maui
Contractors Association. I am here to say that the ordinance needs to be changed. It's from the
Maui Contractors point of view, it's currently not working, and the percentages that were put in
were very high to begin with, being that the economy has run into a bad downturn and makes it
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worse to build affordable housing for the developers. So I ask that we. . .you work with us
whether I come into Committee or that Maui Contractors be a part of this amendment and to
come up with something more feasible, something more doable for everybody. I mean, the
bottom line here is we're trying to build workforce housing, and in order to build it you need
someone that can afford it so the actual buyer can afford the housing. So I'm here just to plead
and to urge you to amend this and that you know we want to be part of the amendments.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have part of the testimony rephrased, any
questions? Not. Thank you. Our next testifier, Alice Lee.
MS. LEE: Morning, Madam Chair and Committee Members, my name's Alice Lee and I'm testifying
as an individual on this very important subject. The purpose of this chapter is to enhance the
public welfare by ensuring that the housing needs of the County are addressed. Unfortunately, I
don't believe this ordinance has met its goal yet. Although the Council has tried to modify some
of the provisions in this ordinance over time, it remains overly restrictive and essentially not as
effective as it could be. I encourage you to, as you revisit this Chapter 2.96, to simplify this
ordinance so that it will be more easily understandable and workable and to revise requirements
to make them fair and realistic, and I have a couple of specific suggestions. Under
040. . .296.040, when we're talking about the percentage of affordable units required. I agree
with the previous testifiers that this number of 50 percent and 40 percent should be lowered to
something more workable to deal with. If you want this. . .if you want housing to be built, you
really have to adjust this to make it more realistic. Also under 040, it's a little confusing under
item Al and A2, especially item 2 when it talks about requiring workforce housing on offsite
units. If you read A and B again, you'll fmd that a little confusing, so I believe that needs to be
clarified. Another important area is I would strongly suggest that the ownership units be subject
to this ordinance for less than 25 years. Now the average length of stay for a homebuyer is
usually seven years and you're requiring people to stay in their homes for 25 years. Now
families aren't static, they grow. A lot of people have children and they need, you know, bigger
homes or their parents come and live with them and they need bigger spaces, so to handcuff a
young family to having to stay in a house for 25 years, again, you know, is this realistic, is this
fair? If the average time, length of stay is seven years, why not consider something like ten
years? Okay. And so that's where owner-occupied dwellings. . .
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. LEE: One last area would be on the rentals. Instead of requiring the rental to be affordable for the
life of the building, how about 25 years? Because if you want somebody, you know, after the
life of the building, there's hardly any value left to the building. So if you want people to invest
in long-term rentals, you have to give them some incentive, and that's one thing that's lacking in
this ordinance and that's sufficient incentives for developers to provide the housing that we need
in Maui County. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Councilmember Guzman.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Alice, for showing up today and
testifying. It's good to see you again.
MS. LEE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Were you the Housing Director during the time that this ordinance
was passed?
MS. LEE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And in regards to when you mentioned the affordability
percentages, 50 percent to 40 percent, you mentioned a realistic number. What in your mind, in
your experience, is a realistic number?
MS. LEE: We agreed with the Maui Nui Task Force of 20 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Were you in agreement with the Task Force during that time period?
MS. LEE: Yes. And I was. . .we were not supportive of this bill in its entirety.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Does this bill seem to need a complete repeal and.. .or amendments,
do you believe?
MS. LEE: I don't think it needs to be repealed necessarily. I think it can be salvaged. I think
adjustments can be made. If you repeal it, then you'll have no policy at all and I think you want
some kind of policy. I don't think there's a developer on this island that doesn't want to help to
provide affordable housing. So if we find a solution that's moderate, something in moderation
rather than so restrictive or on the other hand too flexible then we're not doing justice to our
County. So something in the middle, something that, you know, compromises. . .a compromise
that will not be as high as 50 percent but not low as 5 percent, you know, something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, can I have one more follow-up?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Alice, you mentioned earlier sufficient incentives for developers.
What were you referring that to, like, can you give us an example?
MS. LEE: I think the example I gave was not requiring the affordability on rentals to be the life of the
building. Because at the end of the life of the building, how much is it worth? You know, you
want them if. . .25 years is still a long time, you know, to make it affordable, so those kinds of
areas I think could be improved on. And if I may add one thing, in answer to your first question.
When we first went through this whole process, it wasn't a very short process, it was like 18
months going through a lot of information, a lot. And there were members on the Council that
-7-
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actually wanted 80 percent affordable, and then we were talking 20 percent here and 80 percent
there, so there was a compromise in the middle of 50, but the 50 was a little too high still. So
now, you know, we're hoping that the Council now, the sitting Council now will consider
something that might be more workable than that number.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just a quick request, Chair. Ms. Lee, do you have that in writing?
MS. LEE: I can put it in writing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We'd appreciate that, please, just e-mail it to us.
MS. LEE: I'll be happy to.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And thank you for being here. We know that you lived through all of it,
so you're a good person with a lot of history on this
MS. LEE: Well, thank you, however I can help I'd be happy to. For this, I'm not here on behalf of any
company, I'm here because, you know, I believe. . .well, once you're a Council member, you're
always a Council member. I want to tell you that. I don't care if you're not a Council member
next term, when you walk in the supermarket people are still going to ask you to fix their roads
and do whatever, so you'll always be a part of this government and that's how I feel.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And for those who don't know, welcome back is Council, former
Council Chair.
MS. LEE: Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier, John M. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: Good morning, Chair and Committee Members. My name is John Anderson, I'm
the executive director of Na Hale 0 Maui, and I applaud your courage for putting this on the
agenda to revisit this ordinance. It's a very complex ordinance, as any inclusionary zoning
ordinance tends to be, 'cause you're dealing with economics, you're dealing with real estate, and
you're dealing with things that don't like to be controlled that way so it is quite a challenge. I'd
also like to acknowledge and thank former Chair, Danny Mateo's efforts, Danny's in Chambers
this morning. And it was Danny's driving force starting in 2006 that brought this ordinance
through and got it to, you know, the point of being enacted, and that was no small job, hundreds
and hundreds of hours went into debating all the different ramifications of this law and you're
gonna get a taste of that now. And I comment that and I have provided written testimony and
I'm gonna leave that for you to look at. I want to talk about more of the big picture because
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many years have gone on since 2006. And I was involved with this from the beginning 'cause
we were forming the Hale 0 Maui at that time and we got input into the law, like you'll see the
definition of community land trust in the law and you'll see, you know, different aspects that
way. So we were very involved in the formation of this law in the beginning, and in fact I
chaired the committee that drafted the administrative rules after the ordinance was passed. So I
got to know the ordinance pretty well, but, you know, we have an opportunity to look at the big
picture here. And the big picture is, is this ordinance accepted by the developers and is it
accepted by the consumers? And you've had testimony about the developers' opinion, I don't
need to speak to that, but I want to focus your attention on what the consumers have said,
especially regarding the 25-year deed restriction and the fact that the area median income
categories go up to a high of 160 percent. And we've had one project that I'm aware of
single-family homes that was built under the ordinance. It was the KSD project, Na Hale 0
Kilinahe in Makawao, 11 units were built offsite to help satisfy a 17-unit requirement for a 34unit development that KSD was doing in Kula. KSD found a parcel of land that had some
existing structures on it, they rehabbed those structures, they condominiumized it, and they built
new structures for 11 houses to satisfy the affordability. The prices went from the 80 percent
area median income up to 160 percent of area median income. When it went to market, the
consumers rejected it. Only three of the eleven units sold with the deed restriction. The other
eight units spent 90 days at each AMI category until fmally they were up and out and were
allowed to be sold at market. So here you had 11 units that were supposed to be affordable,
supposed to have deed restrictions, and the consumers didn't accept it. Our experience at the
land trust and we go up to 120 percent of AMI, is that households earning over 120 percent of
Area Median Income will not accept a 25 year deed restriction.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. ANDERSEN: So you have to look at the history we have with this showing that there are issues
that need to be dealt with in the ordinance. And one of them is should we go up to 160 percent if
those households don't want the product and will not buy the product. All you're doing is
guaranteeing that those houses will be sold at market with no deed restriction of any length of
time and will never be affordable again. Na Hale 0 Maui recommends a cap of 120 percent
through our experience dealing with family after family who is in those categories. The majority
of our homeowners are in the 80 to 100 percent category. They will accept the community land
trust model of shared appreciation -MS. YOSHIMURA: Four minutes.
MR. ANDERSEN: --and they would probably accept the deed restriction, whereas higher income
families will not.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Andersen.
MR. ANDERSEN: So I thank you for the opportunity to testify and be happy to answer any questions.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? Councilmember Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. The earlier testimony I heard a seven year, seven
to ten year proposal or a suggestion. In your opinion or in your background and experience is
that something that would be feasible?
MR. ANDERSEN: Yes, it would be feasible. The. . .Jesse Spencer's Waikapu Gardens 205 units were
sold with 10 year deed restrictions. Those restrictions need to be enforced which is another
topic, but yes, the consumer will accept that. They.. .it's 205 houses were sold with 10 year
deed restrictions in the price range of 235 to about 295 thousand dollars, they all sold.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You bring that particular issue. . .something very interesting in terms
of the mechanism of how to enforce those deed restrictions. You know, the model that you
currently use as the. . .through a land trust is something I'm very familiar with and like to see it
more incorporated in that kind of concept in this ordinance if we were going to amend it, but
thank you for your time and your information. Thank you.
MR. ANDERSEN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any more questions or. . .thank you. Our next testifier, Danny Mateo.
MR. MATEO: Chair and Members, good morning. My name is Danny Mateo and resident of Molokai
and I represent myself this morning. As you know, one of the most difficult and controversial
pieces of legislation that was passed out of Council during the mid-2000s was called the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy. For many years, development on Maui was speeding
along, seeing many homes pop up all over Maui, it was all beyond reach of the working residents
of Maui County. Million dollar homes, gated communities, existing.. .exclusive subdivisions,
excuse me, was the norm for the housing development on Maui during this time. I think you
need to remember as Members who will amend the policy, that the beginnings, nine years plus
ago, times were very different. I'm here with a real simple message, you know, to share with all
of you. Do not throw the baby out with the bath water, change the bath water. I'm not married
to the policy, you know, and I think we saw a few years ago during then Member Wayne Nishiki
during his Committee charge, they reviewed the policy and at that time the numbers, you know,
were lowered then. But I think it's important for us to realize that the policy prior to the
development of this Workforce Housing Policy didn't work then, and to think that the adoption
of the Affordable Housing Policy caused the major financial and economic woes of this County
is absolutely absurd. Part of the problems was those individuals that did not want to see
development occur. They tied up development. This body, not this body, excuse me, prior
Councils approved many affordable housing projects that were tied up in litigation, that finally
could not get finances for the development of their projects, banks would not provide the loans
for some of these people, so, you know, bitter sweet pill at this point. The policy was important
then because we needed to send a message to the development community. I heard a reference
this morning that said that developers should be partners. Well, what made them partners was
the policy. Prior to this, the policy for Maui County was called a developer's dream and I think
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we need to get back to basics. The policy needs adjustment as I said earlier, it was right then,
nine years ago.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. MATEO: It's not right today and I think it's your task, which is a very difficult one, to take a look
at how to tweak these, the policy to make it work. The bottom line today is the same as before.
The working residents of this County deserves the opportunity for home ownership and that is
the message I share with you this morning, so thank you for this opportunity, Madam Chair and
Members.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Danny. Members, any questions or comments? Member Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, former Chair Mateo, for
being here. So we have a Chamber full of Chairs today. Thank you for being the spearhead of
this important legislation. You mentioned that it needs to be tweaked. Do you have any, not
necessarily right now off the top of your head, but do you have any thoughts as to where those
tweaks might be? And if you do, would you mind sending it to us?
MR. MATEO: Sure, I'd be happy to put it in writing and forward it.
CO'UNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Member Couch beat me to it. I was going to ask Chair Mateo if he
would be kind enough to send us his ideas in writing, because, you know, he was intimately
involved in the development of the policy, and he has a big picture, and now we can look back,
you know, like they say, hindsight is 20/20. When you're doing it, you don't know what the
effects of a policy are, but now we do, so I just wanted to echo Member Couch's request if you
would please, we'd welcome that.
MR. MATEO: Sure, prior to the development of that. . .to the adoption of that policy, I was six feet tall.
. . . (laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think I'm leaving the Chamber. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any more questions or comments? Thank you, Chair Mateo, and we
look forward to receiving your comments or any input, your valuable input. Thank you.
MR. MATEO: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Next testifier is Richard Michaels.
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MR. MICHAELS: Good morning, Madam Chairman. My name is Richard Michaels. I'm the, I'm
another Chair. I'm the Chair of the Affordable Housing Committee of Maui Tomorrow. And I
was intimately involved with Chair Mateo for 18 months, crafting this law that you're now
considering. It's the Economy, Stupid, is the title of my testimony today. You're gonna hear a
lot of the people, some of the same people that we heard in 2005 and 2006, tell us that you
cannot force developers to do affordable housing and that they won't build anything. And now
they're going to point to the fact that very little has been built, but I'm here this morning to tell
you that the reason things haven't been built is not this law, it's the economy. It's the economy.
Actually, the law was starting to work. In the 18 months after this law was passed. . .let me go
back for one second. The Administration, represented by Ms. Lee who was here, at that point
opposed this ordinance. And in fact, Mayor Arakawa, in his first term vetoed it after this
Council voted unanimously to pass the ordinance. When he vetoed it, the veto message was sent
to the Council, and the Council overrode the veto in December of 2006, unanimously. So the
Council at that point wanted this ordinance to work. In the months following, two major projects
in my area, which is South Maui, came to the Council for entitlements. That was Wailea 670
and they got their entitlements and agreed to 450 affordable homes and Makena Resort, Everett
Dowling, who got his entitlements and agreed to 550 affordable homes. That's 1,000 affordable
homes from those two projects only. Now, what's happened? Nothing's been built. But why
hasn't been built? September 2008, the economy collapsed, financing dried up, banks were
almost under, and we have now, after how many years, five years, begun to climb our way back.
Housing is now on its way. So I'm here this morning to tell you that you need to give this a
chance to work. We've gone through a period where nothing could work, but we're now going
into a growth period in housing. I expect affordable housing will be built. I know Mr. Jencks,
who's in the gallery here, is talking about 250 of his affordable housing commitment on the
Piilani Highway project.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. MICHAELS: So I'm asking that you not, like Danny said, throw out the baby with the bath water.
This needs to have a chance to work. How much time? That's hard to say, but I would say give
it at least the rest of this decade, which is six years, six and a half years. In 2020, if they're not
building affordable housing then you can come and say, well, let's see what effect this ordinance
has on that. But developers will not.. .the past has shown that developers promise affordable
housing, they build their market price houses, and then they've gone back to the mainland and
we don't get the affordable houses. That's why this came to pass. So give it a chance, give it
time, tweak it if you must. I don't have any more time, but if I could I would tell you that the
thing that I would recommend on this is that it needs a stronger element of enforcement, of being
on the property, seeing that the houses are being built, seeing that they have the proper quality,
maintaining lists of people, residents who want affordable housing.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Four minutes.
MR. MICHAELS: So --
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CHAIR CRJVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Michaels.
MR. MICHAELS: --anyway, I thank you for the opportunity to speak to you once again and thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, is there a need for any part of testimony to be rephrased? Member
Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you so much for coming this morning, Mr.
Michaels, and I'm sure that we will be glad to have that testimony in writing as well. I have a
few questions. In your experience or your opinion, do you believe that the percentages or at least
the deed restrictions years need to be tweaked in a more reasonable percentage and years? Just
for the fact that if we are changing times we don't, like what was said earlier, throw the baby
with the.. .out with the bath water, and just like in any legislation, things. . .it's a work in
progress, you know, there's. . .legislation is always changing with the times. And so we do need
to help those who will, you know, residents as well as developers get started, get back on track. I
just would like to hear your opinions in terms of the percentages and the deed restrictions.
MR. MICHAELS: Okay. Well, I hate to get into personal politics, but I think that politics had a lot to
do with the number that was eventually settled on. Maui Tomorrow's original proposals were
actually lower percentages than the ordinance had was passed in 2006. The Co-Chair of the
Housing Committee at that time was Charmaine Tavares and it was 2006 and there was an
election coming, and Mayor Arakawa had made very clear that he was opposed to the proposal
altogether, and so she, I remember the day that she proposed that we have 85 percent affordable
housing. Member Baisa I'm sure remembers that, Member Carroll and certainly Mr. Mateo.
And I think that the number that we settled on eventually became a compromise to that number.
So could it be lowered? If it would make a big difference in people actually building here on
Maui, I think we could deal with a little bit lower number, but I think it was already lowered a
couple years ago by the Council, I believe. Hasn't this been tweaked once before? I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Member Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. Michaels, for being here.
The other question that Member Guzman asked was about the deed restrictions at the end. You
heard Mr. Andersen's testimony about 25 years might be a little too long. Any comments on
that?
MR. MICHAELS: Yes. Twenty. . .the restriction required people to stay in the home for 25 years?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I believe it's that it's at. . .remains at the affordable rate so they can't.
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MR. MICHAELS: Well, I tell you, I would agree with it remaining at the affordable rate. I mean, I
would like to have the houses remain affordable in perpetuity so that if people are leaving,
moving as they do, that the next person will also get an affordable home. Now obviously the
affordable rate moves up a little bit as the economy inflates, but I mean, it'd be ridiculous to sell
a house to somebody at 350,000, let's say, or whatever the affordable rate is and then an x
number of years later have it go off at 800,000. So I think there's something to be said for
having homes remain affordable.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MR. MICHAELS: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our fmal testifier that has signed up is Pamela Tumpap.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Council members, for the opportunity to be here. I'm
Pamela Tumpap, President of the Maui Chamber of Commerce and I'm really glad that we're
looking at this issue again today. You know, we talked about.. .I just heard it's the economy.
And it is the economy, that's a fair statement, but I'd like to go back to when this bill was first
heard because it was a good economy. And we at the Maui Chamber of Commerce, along with
many in the industry and many other nonprofits had grave concerns about the bill then. And
looking at national averages, looking at the Maui Nui Task Force recommendation of 20 percent,
we went considerably higher. And you just heard that maybe one of those reasons for going
considerably higher was political, but it seemed to me back then as I recall that we had many in
the industry when we were talking about a 20 percent level of affordable housing, coming
forward and saying that would work. So I ask you to go back and look at some of that testimony,
but at 40 and 50 percent we heard it doesn't pencil out. We heard it from bankers, we heard it
from a lot of people, and we shared that concern. So much so to the point that we didn't feel that
the industry and that the business conununity's concerns were being heard, that we asked two
independent economists to ring in on the bill, and because of their affiliations with banks, they
had to do it as individuals, not affiliated with the banking that they represented. And both, Leroy
Laney and Paul Brewbaker came out with opinions that we shared with this Council at that time
to say that this was a bad bill because of a number of things, which included that high level of
affordability and, of course the deed restriction that you're also hearing about today. And as in
anything when you've got groups that don't agree, the Council said, let's give it a chance, if it's
wrong and we need to fix it, we'll fix it. So we're glad that we're here today to look at not
throwing the baby out with the bath water, but looking at what, how we change that water and
how we get back to what that bill was intended to do, which was to meet a critical need in our
community of affordable housing, and that's what we all want to see. So I am not here today to
give specific recommendations, because I know today we're gonna hear a report and we're eager
to hear that report, and in testimony today we've talked about the 11-units that have been built. I
hear some rumblings that maybe there's more than 11, but from what I understand, we didn't
achieve what we expected to achieve. And while the economy is a part of this, remember that in
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a good economy we were told it doesn't pencil out at 40 and 50 percent, and our community
Task Force recommended 20. And we just heard there were other recommendations at lower
numbers. We need to look at a public-private partnership on how to do this and ensure that it
works. So I look forward to hearing the report. The Chamber will be actively involved on this
issue because it is such an important community issue, and we want to look at how we amend
this bill to meet the needs of making sure that the units are built and that the consumers can
afford them and be in them for the period that best works for their family growth and for our
communities so we have affordable housing moving forward.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, is there a need for any part of this testimony to be rephrased? Member
Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, Ms. Tumpap, for being here.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You know, we've heard about this the Maui Nui Task Force report. Do
you know or do you have copies of that and can you provide?
MS. TUMPAP: I do not because I did not sit on that Task Force, but I'm sure it's public record and we
can get copies, and I can go back in my records and pull both, Leroy Laney and Paul
Brewbaker's testimony that I shared with this Council back then. So I'd be happy to pull that out
and reshare that with this body.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Couch, we have copies.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any more comments or questions?
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier, Dick Mayer.
MR. MAYER: Good morning, Chair Crivello-CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good morning.
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MR. MAYER: --and Council members. I just heard that a report is going to be submitted to you today.
It'd be great if the public would be able to get a copy of a report like that that's going to be part
of your testimony. This is stylistically if we could get that first so that public testimony can
comment on it; otherwise, you'll get the report and there will be no chance for the public to in
any way react to the report and that's something in the future to consider when you put agendas
out. With regard to one concept and that is how long, 25 years, 20 years, 10 years, things should
remain affordable. Right now, it's 25 years and one testifier said it should be shorter and another
one said it should be in perpetuity. I would urge you to go on the longer side, because what will
happen is that if it's shorter, we'll always be in perpetual situation of a shortage of affordable
housing for our families. And I would urge you to keep it at the longer date. Now you may ask,
well that creates all kinds of problems for the family. I think we have to recognize the separation
here, and that is that workforce housing is intended to really help the families who otherwise
could not afford a house. It's not meant to provide an investment tool and I think that distinction
has to be made. In other words, a family that has a lower income--let's say just keep it average,
yeah, 100 percent--may not be able to afford the houses if they are all market priced, but if we
can give them the opportunity to get into a house and help them through public policy, that
would be a very worthwhile goal. And if we then say to them, you should also be able to get a
profit out of that by allowing the price you sell it after eight, ten years or whatever number you
might reduce it to, that would be like a double bonus. First, they got housing and then they
ended up having an investment vehicle. I would urge you to keep it at the longer date. I would
urge you to make sure that if prices generally rise, let's say the affordable housing prices go from
350,000 to 360 to 390, 400 over a period of 25 years or even higher, based on some kind of an
index like the construction cost index which the banks all maintain and are out there, but they
could sell it at the higher price, but not at a price that's going to make them a windfall profit on it
as well. So I would urge you to keep it at that price, but allow the County to be able to buy it
back, let's say the index indicates the house has gone from 400,000 up to let's say 600,000 over
a period of 20 years, the family decides for whatever reason that they want to sell it to scale
down to a smaller house or to go up to a bigger house, let the County have first rights to be able
to purchase that house back at that escalated price based on the index and then resell it out to
people at that time as an affordable home. In other words, we keep the affordable housing
inventory at a level where our families here on Maui need. So don't be too quick to just cut it
back and give windfall profits to people who already been helped by public policy. I'm not
going to talk at all about the percentage of housing, that's a different issue and I'm not here to
talk about that, but in terms of length of time, I think we really have to make sure we keep a
proper inventory in this community, otherwise our young kids, our grandchildren will never be
able to afford Maui if we always are putting these affordable homes back into the market sector.
Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Member Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, Mr. Mayer, for being here.
Now you. . .I don't know if you were here for the testimony of the Na Hale 0 Maui
representative, who said that they had firsthand experience with homeowners just not liking the
25 year restriction, and I understand what you're saying because that makes, it makes sense as
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well, is keep it affordable as much as you can, but the people get a little bit so the equity in it so
they can move on into the market. That's a laudable goal, but from firsthand experience
according to the other testifier, it doesn't appear to be working. How do you balance that out?
MR. MAYER: I'm not sure the education has gone to those people who are interested in it and making
them very aware that this is an excellent opportunity for them really to get affordable housing,
because the alternative is to stay in a rental unit and that is also in short supply. And so they're
caught in this dilemma between, you know, having to maintain the rest of their life in a rental
unit or be able to finally get themselves a home that they can consider themselves that has the
psychological advances of that and maybe some education. I'm not an expert in housing. I've
not worked within the housing sectors, Mr. Andersen has and maybe he's entirely correct, but
my assumption is that probably some education, some work why we have this law, why it should
and how it should help individuals or families to get into housing initially and recognize that this
is something that they should be able to, they could be able to be able to benefit from and that
they will be able to sell it. I don't think they should be able to sell it...you have to sell it at the
price they necessarily bought it at. If housing prices generally have gone up, construction cost
index indicates that houses have risen 3 percent, 8 percent, whatever the number might be over
the years, but they should be able to get that back because that's what the market, the costs are in
the market. If they're educated, they will get that back, they will not lose money per se.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members? Member Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Mayer, for coming down this
morning. I find it very interesting at the way that you bifurcated the issues in terms of are we
allowing or providing affordable housing or assets to a family, that's number one. I like that
explanation in terms of explaining that there could be two issues there. Number three would be
the issue that you brought up of possibly the mechanism or the vehicle or the process of the
County buying it back. I see a flaw there. There are times where the County can't buy these
properties back, and so that I think this ordinance needs to be revisited and what is the proper
mechanism. I like the land trust model and I'll keep saying it over and over what, where you
keep it in perpetuity, you have a trust that's actually gonna keep it at a lower rate, and we can
somehow look into the bank indexes and not necessarily give the residents a windfall at the end,
but something to compensate their investment.
MR. MAYER: Because if. . .
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So I like those issues that you brought up and I think we need to
examine it. Thank you.
MR. MAYER: Thank you.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Guzman. Members, any more comments or questions?
Thank you, Mr. Mayer.
MR. MAYER: Thank you, Ms. Crivello.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I'll check with our District Offices if. . .Ms. Lono, is there anyone
wishing to provide testimony?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai Office, Ms. Fernandez?
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Ms. Alcon, is there anyone on Molokai wishing to testify?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Is there anyone in the gallery or at. . .that would like to testify? If not
then and if there are no members at our district offices at this time, if there are no objections, I
would now close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY....
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. We will now go on our agenda and there's just this one item, the
Residential.. .HHT-11, Residential Workforce Housing Policy. The Committee is in receipt of
County Communication 13-221 from your Committee Chair relating to a review of the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy, Chapter 2.96, Maui County Code. Members, the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy was enacted in December 2006. Chapter 2.96.110 review
requirements of the policy states, the Council shall review this Chapter every 2 years. The last
review was in 2010. The Chair's intent for today's meeting is to gather public input, which we
have received valuable input from our public on the effect of affordable housing since the
inception of the policy. And also to review the annual report from the Department of Housing
and Human Concerns on the status of the policy and projects, and for us to start any discussion
that may be deemed necessary to improve the policy. So you have before you, I believe that has
been disseminated our report from the Director of Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
[sic]. Ms. Ridao.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair, and good morning, Committee Members. Before I do my very short
report, I wanted to thank the public who came this morning to share with us information that in
some respect is not new information to us, because we've been enforcing the policy, we hear a
lot of your comments prior to this morning. I want to thank the Committee Chair and this
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Committee for taking on the possibility of amending some of the requirements of Chapter 2.96.
This morning I'd like to report to you that the Pulehu Farms is the one and only project that has
signed a Residential Workforce Housing agreement. The Pulehu Farms Project consists of 35
Ag lots in Pulehu, Kula, Maui. The agreement calls for a total of 17 single-family units to be
provided by the developer. The developer at the time of the signing of the agreement was KSD,
LLC. KSD has provided 14 single-family affordable units. The project was recently sold to
Kyung Rae Kim of Kula To Green, LLC. The Department is in the process of notifying the new
owner of their obligation to provide the 3 remaining units. That is the extent of what has been
accomplished with this policy since its inception. The Department also has reported on possible
suggested changes and these have come up throughout the years as well as discussions within
our Department. They are. . .we are suggesting changes in 2.96.030, that is just a typo; 2.96.040,
we heard that this morning also; 2.96.060; and 2.96.070; and 2.96.110. I'm not prepared this
morning to go into details of those changes, but some of you in testimony have mentioned exact
sections of the policy that you're recommending for changes, so we will take those under
advisement and thank you very much for the time that you took to come here and testify this
morning.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members? Member Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Ms. Ridao, thank you for your report. It's
kind of interesting that there's only that many that have come through. Of those 17 that
KSD, LLC was supposed to provide, I guess they provided 14, you said?
MS. RIDAO: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: How many of those were actually sold at the affordable rate?
MS. RIDAO: As Mr. Andersen reported, I believe it was three.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then, so the other 11 were sold at the market rate?
MS. RIDAO: They went into. . .yeah, market.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: There is. . .I'm sorry. There is a sales period -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
MS. RIDAO: --that they have to go through so, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. I understand that.
MS. RIDAO: Okay. And they did comply with their sales period requirement.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Were you involved at all with the, you know, kind of keeping an eye
on how this was going and why only three sold as.. .at the affordable rates and apparently 11 did
sell at market rate?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, and I think Mr. Andersen was very accurate in, you know, the affordability period,
which continues to be a problem today. As the 25 years seems to be an issue with the lender and
that is something we would have to talk with the lenders about.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're saying that the 25 year restriction is a lender issue not
a.. .not so much as somebody who wants to come in and buy?
MS. RIDAO: Correct. Yeah, people. . .I would say in general, people are open to coming in if they're
gonna get an affordable house and willing to occupy those units for 25 years; however, on the
other end, when they go out to get a loan and there's this restriction, it becomes very difficult for
them to get a loan.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So the other comment was made from one of the testifiers that, you
know, it might be a matter of education to let the people know, and maybe it is to let also the
bankers know that it's not that they have to sell it back at no equity, that there is some equity that
can be built in. Is that. . .how do you comment on that statement?
MS. RIDAO: You know, we would have to talk to the lenders. I don't really have a good understanding
and I'm assuming that for the lenders, it's, you know, they want to be sure that should this family
not be able to pay, that they'll be able to sell this property at a reasonable. . .with a reasonable
equity or getting some return on their money. That's what I'm assuming. And that is. . .you are
true. That is true. We are not restricting, I mean, we do restrict the amount of equity they can
get back as an affordable unit, so that's why I think we need to talk to the bankers to find out
what the real issue is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Madam Chair, that leads to maybe. . .when we had all these Task
Force, let me just ask, were. . .was the banking industry represented in this Task Force?
MS. RIDAO: I think they were, yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So did they bring those concerns up at that time?
MS. RIDAO: I'm assuming they did. It has been an issue since the inception, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Because, you know, one of the testifiers did say that leaving it
or couple of them said keeping it at the 25 years means that that house will be affordable for
25 years and we don't have to keep building more affordable houses and that seems to make
sense. But if we're getting a situation where the banks are saying, well, we don't want. . .we're
not going to loan on a 25 year restriction, we want a little bit less. It would be interesting to get
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them involved in this discussion again just to see if things have changed, because at that time,
you know, they were giving money away, but now that things have changed a little bit, maybe
they can see that this might not be a bad way to go either, you know, for both sides. They get a
little bit of equity and we get to keep affordability for a lot longer. So any chance of getting the
banks involved in this discussion?
MS. RIDAO: I'm sure there is. I just wanted to make a comment that in reality we already have that
mechanism in that we could.. .you know, and that's something I think when we get into the
discussions is that we had attempted once before to get Na Hale 0 Maui to be the entity that
would buy back all of the County housing, because our process to buy back is quite complicating
because the Department is kind of restricted. We can't buy anything more than I think $150,000,
real estate in 150,000 without coming back to Council. So it creates a system that takes a while
before we can even buy back the unit. So we came to Council and we did suggest that we
partner with Na Hale 0 Maui, they be the buyback entity, we would give them a start-up fund to
start that buyback, but that proposal was rejected.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: By Council or by?
MS. RIDAO: By Council, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So Na Hale 0 Maui is still possibly interested in -MS. RIDAO: I'm sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --at least your discussions with them. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Chair Baisa and -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I was. . .
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I was just going to contribute that yes, the
bankers were very much a part of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force and played a big role in it,
but another comment I wanted to make and I wanted to ask Ms. Ridao. You know, we are told
that a lot of people buy a home, an affordable home as a starter and then they want to move up.
I'd be interested in finding out what percentage of people actually do that. You know, I bought a
home in a neighborhood 41 years ago. If you look around the neighborhood, most of the people
that bought around that time are still there. I don't know if this is newer people who are more
into starter homes that, you know, they buy and then they move out, but, you know, old local
style is you buy a house and you live there forever. You can go back in the neighborhood 40
years later and the same people in the same house or their children are. So I don't know what
that percentage is, but I know many people buy a home and stay in it forever. Thank you.
Ms. Ridao, any comments?
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MS. RIDAO: I would tend to agree with that. I think we're going to probably get a really good
indication because Waikapu Gardens is coming up in about three years. Their ten-year
affordability period will end in about 3 years. We're starting to see a little bit of activity there,
but we have taken the position recently that we will buy back, so that has kind of like calmed the
frenzy, I think. In the past we, our, pretty much our posture was that we couldn't do the buyback
quickly enough, because we had to do things within a certain time period; however, recently our
posture has been that we will do the buybacks. And so I think in about three years we'll get a
good indication if people will stay at Waikapu Gardens or they're going to go and sell and take
out their equity.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. You know, Ms. Ridao, I agree with
Chair Baisa; however, we are living in different generation. They don't stay there. They get an
opportunity to sell, they'll sell and move on. I see that in Kehalani. Within my son's area, five
out of the twelve houses within his area have sold and changed ownership already and he's only
been there five years so, maybe six, five or six, something like that. Anyhow, not a very long
time and there's no deed restrictions, buyback and all that. So I tend to disagree with that
statement. That this generation is very mobile, they'll move on. A young generation does not
have loyalty to a place, a piece of property. If they can sell and buy something bigger or better,
something that they would rather have, they will do that. They're not like us who stay 28 years
in one house, we don't want to move, we're too lazy already, right? So, you know, I see some
real challenges with this. You know, yesterday I met with the realtors and they told me, the
market has exponentially gone up, I mean, just shot up, inventory is zero, housing is. . .it comes
on the market, anything under four or five hundred thousand, 14 to 16 days it's in escrow. So the
times have gotten really bad in the sense of affordability and availability and that goes for condos
also, not just housing. It's condos and these people should know, they're in that business. So
my question to you, you know, I saw that the realtors, not the realtors, but the financial
institutions were involved and that was my understanding. If we go from 25 to 10 years, do you
think the financial institution will be more likely to help us in this area? Because that's the key
now, is the financial institutions. You know, we need them to buy into the program. I think
that's one of the biggest problems, but I also know that this County, bar none, built Skill Village,
Kilauea Mauka, Waiehu, we built hundreds of homes in this County many years ago. I know
family members that bought them and bought them for 120, 110. I know those same family
members sold them for five and six hundred thousand a few years ago when the market was hot.
So I really have this dilemma, you know, I want to help and I want homes for our workforce, for
our people to live in, but, Madam Chair, if I am living in there and then ten years later they sell
for five, six hundred thousand dollars, that takes that house one, out of the affordable category,
that's gone and that's what happened in Waiehu, Skill Village and as well as Kilauea Mauka.
But secondly, how will that perpetuate, you know, how will that perpetuate affordable housing?
We have a dilemma here. It's not percentages, it's people. It's not about, it's not about
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developers, it's about people, and, you know, we can talk the storm right now. We have a
Workforce Policy right now, we have it in place. If you talking tweaking it, I might buy into it,
but if you telling me to take away or do away with it, I cannot buy into that. I came in right after
this was all done, Ms. Balsa and I came in right after it was done and even back then they came
running in to say we need to change it, you know, and we did make some changes. We did
reduce the percentages, so we did, we've been very. . .we've listened to the people out there, but
I think right now there's gotta be a methodology that we can put together, Madam Chair and
Ms. Ridao and to the people of Maui County, that people who need to buy a house have
affordable rentals will be guaranteed a period of time and a long period of time, not ten years,
'cause ten years move fast, and I can tell you Waikapu Gardens right now, go drive around there,
there's a number of signs for sale already. Those guys beaten the punch right now, right,
Ms. Ridao?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, there are. I mean, they are also market units in Waikapu Gardens. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But some of the ones that are being sold are not the market units.
I know. That's part of affordable so, you know.
MS. RIDAO: Those that are affordable have to come through us first, so, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So the key is we need to set up and we have this Affordable
Housing Fund that we put together, right, and we've got millions in that fund and we're not
doing anything with that. I think there's where we need to start looking. That the County buy
land, the County buy the ability to build these houses, and then we sell them and we keep them
in affordable in perpetuity. I cannot change the whole system just because, you know, some
people run in and say, oh, we need to look at it. Although, I do admit the Maui Nui Plan, we
should look at that more closely, because I think there's some vital facts and vital information
that maybe some of the changes can be done right off of that. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Victorino. Before we take a short recess break, I'd like to
add that in 2010, there was an amendment to add onsite and offsite as new definitions to
2.96.020, reduce the workforce housing requirement for certain onsite development from
40 percent to 25 percent, and then to clarify the means of calculating workforce housing
requirements. So that did take place, for added information. So we'll take a five-minutes break.
Oh, ten minutes? Okay. . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:17 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:28 a.m.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee will now reconvene. Members, we continue our discussion. Are there any further
recommendations, comments?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR1NO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you. You know, I would really. . .and I appreciate
you bringing this up because every two years we need to discuss it. Markets changes, the
economy changes, and we're seeing some major changes right now in our communities. With
inventories at zero level and developers not developing anything, especially in the affordable
area. 'Cause we've been promised 14,000 plus affordable homes through this County through all
the years and many never came to fruition. I'd like to see us really do what I call an in-depth
analysis on what we plan to change to make sure, number one, we avoid pitfalls if we can, and
it's really hard sometimes because you make decisions based upon what you know today and
then tomorrow something changes or we find what I call unintended consequences. Right,
Mr. Ueoka, you know, attorneys know about unintended consequences. Secondly, Madam
Chair, I would like to call upon all the groups. I don't want to restart everything 'cause that's not
what my intent, but let's get back together and make it a short span, three months, something like
that, get back together, look at what the Maui Nui and the other and the present Workforce
policies are, ordinance is, and make what I call concerted efforts to change what really needs to
be changed. Like, Mr. Mateo said, don't throw the baby and the bath water out, just throw the
bath water out. We know where some of the pitfalls are now. Let's correct them and I don't
know if three months is needed. I don't know what we need, but we need some time to get it
done. If we're gonna do it, let's correct it. I think I would support that entirely, Madam Chair.
There's been a number of statements been said by different people and I think those people have
good intentions, but I think we need to really move forward. And if we're gonna do affordable
housing, let's incorporate some of the things that Maui Nui said, Na Hale 0 Maui, but more
importantly one of the things I'd really like to bring forward is we have all these funds sitting
there that need, I really believe need to be used to develop housing. And, Ms. Ridao, if I'm not
mistaken, we have something like $14 million in the affordable housing, I mean, I can get
somebody to get me the exact number, but we have a lot of money sitting there uncommitted at
this time. Is that correct?
MS. RIDAO: No, it's. . .I'm sorry, but it's not correct. We don't have 14 million dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORJNO: What do we have now in the fund?
MS. RIDAO: Do you know offhand?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, thank you. . .Madam Chair and Member Victorino, good morning. Sandy Baz,
Budget Director, we do have maybe a balance of about 14 million in the Affordable Housing
Fund at the time, currently at this time, but if you look at what the budget ordinance has as far as
what's allocated, a significant portion of that is allocated for projects.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So how much is it? Do you have any idea, Mr. Bar?
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MR. BAZ: I can look that up.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I mean, I think the public needs to know, you know, as far
as that. 'Cause we put 2 percent every year.
MS. RIDAO: Yes. I.. .we just did kind of like a quick look at what has been funded, and I think to date
based on the Affordable Housing Fund, we have created upwards of 300 units with the
Affordable Housing Fund. The. . .we have Kulamalu coming up, which is 64 units.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. RIDAO: And we have Hale Mahaolu, who has purchased land to do additional units, so if you add
64 units to the 300 plus, we're close to 400 units that have been created with the Affordable
Housing Fund so far.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And so with your best estimation, when would we see
these houses actually come to fruition?
MS. RIDAO: Some have already happened. For instance, we have, what comes to the top of my head;
we have Kahawai, which is a 16 unit affordable housing project. You were at the
groundbreaking, that is in construction Imi Ikena is very close to being completed, they're
about I would say 85 percent, 90 percent complete, that is 27 units. We had proposal from
Habitat for Humanity's to purchase 10 units at Harbor Lights, which has been purchased,
refurbished and I believe about eight of those units already resold. We had Maui Family. . .I'm
sorry, Maude Cummings group, Family Life Center, purchased now two apartment complexes,
so there's, I mean those are just the top of my head projects. And I think that the fund is
working, the Affordable Housing Fund, but this is not the Affordable Housing Fluid.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and I say this, you know, two different, yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But the. . .and going back to Imi, Imi Kala [sic].
MS. RIDAO: Imi Ikena.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Imi Ikena, sorry, sorry. That one, we didn't put any money in
there.
MS. MAO: We did.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: How much money did we. . .
MS. MAO: Two point seven million.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Of the 20. . .
MS. RIDAO: Of the 14 million.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Of the 14 point something, yeah.
MS. RIDAO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I guess because the public needs to hear these things
because, you know, we hear nothing's happened, nothing's happened, and now you're saying,
no, no, no, things are happening They may not be affordable housing in its entirety because
you've done like I say, purchased the Mokuhau Apartments, that was Maude Cummings guys,
right? You've purchased units at Harbor Lights, but they're not housing, they're existing units
that you've now converted into a livable situation for -MS. RIDAO: Affordables.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --affordables, right. Okay.
MS. RIDAO: They are ownership units, those are ownership units.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And so do they have the same deed restrictions and all that that we
presently have?
MS. RIDAO: They are restricted to whatever Habitat's restrictions are. It's not the County restrictions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you have that available for us?
MS. R1DAO: No, I don't know offhand.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTOR1NO: See that, Madam Chair, that's the kind of stuff we need to know,
you know. If we're doing that then what is the restrictions that Habitat has. But anyhow, thank
you. At least now, the public knows that there's something happening.
MS. RIDAO: Yes, and I believe Chair Baisa has requested information on the Affordable Housing
Fund, so I would say that you shortly will get a report.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Well, that's just what we're asking today and I think that's
fine. Okay, Madam Chair, thank you very much.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Member Victorino. Very good comments and input. I appreciate it.
Members? Member Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Ms. Ridao, couple of things. One, you
mentioned something about buyback provisions kind of need to be worked on. Are there things
that we need to do to help you with your buyback program to help expedite that as opposed to,
you'd mentioned you had only 150,000 to tweak.
MS. RIDAO: I think the buyback part of the policy can be quite complicated because then we're. . .we
are restricted by another part of the ordinance which is--is that 3.44?--by ordinance number or
Maui County Code 3.44, which restrict us to amount of money we can use buyback, a process to
come back to the Council. There's even some concern about how the County sells. So for
instance, if we bought something back, there are different ways that we have to look at how
we're gonna sell it. Are we going to advertise and RFP it, are, you know, I mean it can get really
complicating. So it takes time and a lot of processing before we can even sell it, and that is why
we as the staff felt that the easiest way would be for us to allow the Na Hale 0 Maui to do the
buybacks and to monitor those.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And is that a program moving forward or. . .
MS. RIDAO: No. We proposed to get some funds for that and the Council rejected that proposal. And
I think it may be also complicated if we can even do that, is that right, Jeff?
MR. UEOKA: I believe. . .Chair, if I may, Jeff Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Yeah, we'll
probably need to work on 3.44, 150,000 is unrealistic on buying back a single-family home. And
like Director Ridao said, we also have to look at easing the requirements on how we dispose or,
you know, it's called dispose but sell County real property. Apparently, it's really strict and for
good reason. I think the Council typically wants input on when we sell larger tracts of County
land, so we'd have to do some changes there in how we dispose of County real property.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So I guess, Madam Chair, the question would be or the, a request
would be to if they could come up with not only their suggestions, which they kind of did here,
but also to help with the buyback program. 'Cause I mean it's a multi-pronged approach, so if
we can come up with what's causing the difficulties and how we can fix it would be a really
good thing either from you or from Corp. Counsel or both. The other thing that was kind of
skirted over and mentioned in one testimony anyway was affordable rentals. We've been talking
about the, you know, for the two and a half years that I've been here, we've been talking about
what can we do about affordable rentals, and you heard from one testifier saying that private
developers have a hard time doing affordable rentals in perpetuity. Is there anything that we can
do as a County to. . .I know we don't want to be landlords or have that type of housing, but is
there something that we can do to get affordable, more affordable rentals out there and keep
those in perpetuity as much as possible? Is there something the County can work with? Have
you looked into things like that?
MS. RIDAO: My personal, current personal experience has been the Imi lkena project, which is a tax
credit project, which requires the units to be in affordability for at least 15 years. And that's, you
know, developers have an incentive to do those because they get tax credits to do those. The
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other avenue that we're kind of experimenting with is the Kulamalu project, whereby the County
will be the developer and how we want to deal with that. Do we want to as a County keep that in
our inventory and hire a private management firm, or at the end, do we want to sell that project
to someone or an entity that will keep it in affordability and perpetuity? So we're kind of feeling
our way. . .
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And those are. . .that Kulamalu project is single-family homes, is that
correct? Or were you gonna do multi-family?
MS. RIDAO: No, it's multi-family. Yeah, one, two and three bedrooms.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So I mean, there is a need for definitely multi-family homes and
possibly even single-family homes in the affordable rental market.
MS. RIDAO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So I'm glad you're looking at that. And lastly, Madam Chair, you
know, in the Maui Nui Task Force, Affordable Housing Task Force that the information you sent
us, Chair, there's a section that didn't make it into the Workforce Housing Task Force that I
think is kind of important. It's kind of the carrot; we got a lot of sticks, but no carrots in this
thing. And it's, their suggestion for, you know, incentives for the developers, and one of it was
expediting processing of County entitlements, and there's a whole section here, couple pages
long, of how to deal with that. I'd sure like to see if we can incorporate that in there to help
incentivize developers to get into the affordable housing business as well. So if we can take a
look at that, if the Department can take a look at that, and Corp. Counsel would probably have to
take a look at that in that that affects other departments as well. So, I mean, there's quite a bit of
good incentive work in here, but I don't know how that's going to fit with the other departments,
but if we can look at that as well, Madam Chair, I'd like to see what we can do about that.
Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes. Thank you. Members? Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair, and thank you for having this item before
us today. It's a very important one and I'm very excited that we're going to take a look at it and
see how we can improve the results. I think it'd be for the benefit of everybody. We certainly
need to find affordable housing for our families. I understand that your intent today was to
gather information and to present the report. And so for me, what I'd like to see us proceed, of
course, is to get more into a review of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force. I am kind of
prejudiced having spearheaded putting it together and having many, many volunteers who came
out. And I'm really excited that they showed up today 'cause it tells me that this many years
later they're still vested and still want and are dedicated to seeing affordable housing for our
people. So I'm kind of familiar with what's in the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, but I also
think that we heard things today that maybe we want to consider like having the banking industry
here. Maybe some kind of a panel discussion, so that we can fmd out, you know, what are these
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issues. We hear one side, be great if we could hear some more. Maybe, I'm thinking that a lot
of this movement that we're hearing about might be related to foreclosures, because we went
through that horrible period here where people were giving up their homes because they couldn't
pay for them. And so we need a whole lot more information before we can make changes, and I
think it's a very good strategy to listen and review and then propose legislation, so I'm willing to
wait and let's see where this goes after we collect a little bit more. But it is time and I do
believe. . .and I heard Chair Mateo, his comment about don't throw the baby out with the bath
water. I agree. We need an ordinance, but you know after all these years, it's okay to look back
and we always make laws and say, well if it doesn't work out we'll come back and we'll tweak
it. Well, here's the moment. We are looking back now and we're saying okay, maybe we need
to tweak this. So I think that's the proper way to do it is because you cannot foresee what is
coming down the road. When we make laws, we make them at the moment and based on the
information we have and all of that can change in the next day or two or months or. . .so time to
take a look, and again thank you very much for taking this on. It's a huge job as you have
already been warned by the folks that have dealt with this before, but it's important. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Carroll, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Only that I really look forward to this It's something that has been
holding our people back and affecting our economy so detrimentally that we've lost so many
people from 9/11 and all of the other things, all of the other disasters when the economy crashed
and they had to leave Maui, and then coming back there's economy is building up, but there's
nothing for our working people, so I really look forward to this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Member Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. I also want to echo my colleagues in terms of that
times have changed and so must legislation and so much. . .so we must be reviewing these or at
least taking a look at things that need to be changed. One in particular that stirs my interest is
basically the ownership units with the deed restrictions in the amount of years and that is the
nexus with the buyback process. And the whole concept there that I see is that we need to look
at a different avenue, a different way of working that out to the point of, I guess my point is
keeping those units affordable at a longer period of time without hindering or depressing the
owners when they want to sell, so just basically keeping those units within the affordable
inventory. That whole process I think needs to be reexamined and looked at in a different light
or look at other models that we can look at to see if we can change it in some way. Thanks,
Chair. Thank you for bringing this up because it's very important for everyone in the
community. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Councilmember White, any comments?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: This has been a very interesting discussion and I think this is ripe for
adjustments. I think there's a lot of desire for affordable housing, but it's clear that as drafted
this may be a little bit too much of a burden on the development community. And it also strikes
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me that it applies only to those that are developing either visitor accommodations or housing
developments, but it doesn't apply to a lot of the businesses that are creating the workforce, so if
you're a Wal-Mart or a Costco and you come to Maui, you may create three to four hundred
jobs, but there's no housing requirement. So I think there's a need for some balance there and I
don't know what that balance should be. I think there's been some very interesting discussions
this morning regarding the need for buyback. I think if we are providing subsidized housing, in
order for people to get in at a lower rate, then we need to be, the County has to be in a position to
exercise that buyback option. So I would be more than happy to work with the Department to
see what we can do to either have the Hale 0 Maui as the. . .as the entity that we help do that or
expediting the process through the Council if. . .or setting it up so that they don't need to come
back to Council. But those are all great challenges. I like the idea of the land trust being utilized
to take on some of the equity and set it aside on a basis of it being in perpetual affordability, and
that leaves the equity in the structure in the hands of the owner. So if they add to the house
during that period of ownership then they get all of that and it doesn't get tied up in any trust. So
I think we've heard some very good ideas this morning and I want to thank you for bringing this
up, because it is as Ms. Balsa said, this is a challenging issue. It's one that's going to have lots
of great ideas and some ideas that may not be so good that need to be tweaked a little bit, but I
think it's a discussion that needs to happen because a lot of things haven't happened I think due
to the economy and the policy. So I think it's time for us to take a look and I applaud you for
bringing it up.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Baz. .oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, Mr. Bar has something to say.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. Member Victorino, your question about the Affordable Housing
Fund balance, as of 6/30/2013, there was a projected balance of $11.5 million. They're in the
Fiscal Year '14 Budget. We. . .2 percent of course of the General Fund went back into the
Affordable Housing Fund with almost $4.5 million, so that leaves around $16 million available.
Out of that 16 million available, there's about 12 million of that allocated. It's about 6 million
towards specific projects if. . .that are listed in affordable housing section of the special revenue
ordinance and then another 6 million is for specific purposes like West Maui or to purchase land
or to. . .for a specific target group of people.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORlNO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Bar and Madam Chair, if we could get a
written report on that, I would really appreciate that. I think all of the Members would like that
and then even the public should know what this fund is doing, you know, 'cause each year,
we've been putting around four plus million dollars in this fund, and so we need to show what
kind of results or where we're committing our money to. But anyhow, Madam Chair, you know,
again I look forward to working with you and the rest of our colleagues along with all the groups
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out there to make what I call positive changes to make the changes that will move affordable
housing finally. But I do agree that one of the testifiers said, enforceability. You know, there's
gotta be a mechanism when somebody makes a commitment and then runs out of town. There's
gotta be a mechanism to make sure that somehow we can get what we deserve. And that's one
of the biggest concerns I have because we've had a lot broken promises, we've. . .everybody in
this Chamber has seen broken promises and if I have to go into naming names I can, but I won't
at this time. I just would like to see some mechanism. I'm willing to reduce percentages,
whatever needs to be done to get it done, but some mechanism that there is an enforceability.
Remember the one challenge we had is one to one. That was one of the things that we tried to
get. You build one affordable housing with one market, that somehow didn't work, you know.
Whatever it may takes, I just want some enforceability. I want to give the Administration that
capability, you know, that they can enforce what we put out there, so that this County won't
come up short in the future.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I have a question for the Department. Oh, well recommendation if
you can consider looking, recommending, or suggestions as any kind of changes that you would
like to see and bring forth to the Committee. Also according to .050, the workforce housing
credits, in your opinion or the Department's opinion, what's the developers' satisfaction for
affordable housing through the purchase of the DHHL credits?
MS. RIDAO: That's a hard one to answer. We, I think in toll we have. . .actually the County, our hands
are pretty much tied because that is a State law that supersedes what we're able to do. However,
to give you an idea of how many credits were awarded through that DHHL Act 141, I believe,
law, we have approved 127 credits, I believe.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you. And I guess the State law supersedes ours. I'd like to just
comment that when we say Residential Workforce Housing Policy, I think it's a valuable policy
that we have in place. And because it's the workforce that we're addressing with this policy,
whether it's our teachers, our firefighters, or our police officers, or our community of people, if I
may use the term kamaaina, who are employed here, and we would want them to actually leave
their footprints here and not look outside of our islands where they can afford to live. And I
think if we can go over this and reexamine what works and what's not working, I think would be
of value for us to continue to provide the affordable homes that this policy sets out to do. And
whether it's for us to have a panel of bankers or from the Federal banking to come and explain to
us what is it that will help us to finance the, I think we'd like to call them the entry level
homebuyer and, you know, is that truly a flaw or is that not a flaw. Until we hear from them
directly, I think that's part of our due diligence to see what's working and what's not working. I
think too if. . .how many. . .what numbers are we affording for the workforce population. I think
that's kind of what we want to look at. That being said, we will be hearing from the Department,
and Mr. Ueoka generously said they will work out on some draft forms for proposals and see
how that can come back to the Committee. And I think our intent today was actually we were
able to gather valuable input, and I thank the public and I thank you, Mr. Mateo, for bringing in
your bath water and we'll be sure not to throw that out but rinse it off a bit. I'd also like to thank
the Department for allowing us to have a review of the annual report and we bring ourselves up
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in compliance in reviewing the annual report since 2010 and the discussions to see how we can
enhance and reexamine or if all goes well, see how we can start the collaboration like some of
you had mentioned on coming back to the Maui Nui Housing Task Force recommendations.
And I think it's for us to make that determination as to what really works and what's not
working, but I think we need to bring some resource people to give us more information that we
can take further. And at this time if there are no. . .are there any more comments,
recommendations, or. . .Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair, I think your idea of bringing resource people
in a panel-like discussion would be great, because I think there're a lot of questions that are
gonna be answered in tandem by differing, different individuals and differing entities that could
add a lot to the discussion so I really appreciate the way you're approaching this.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more comments, questions or recommendation? If not,
Members, if there are no objections, the Chair, I would like to defer this item.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: EC)
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR CRIVELLO: May I entertain a motion to defer the item?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No need.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. No need. Thank you. Members, we have completed today's agenda. I'd
like to thank the representatives from the Administration and my Committee Staff for assisting
us today. With that, the August 13, 2013 meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and
Transportation Committee is now adjourned. Mahalo. .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 11:00 a.m.
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